
Press release: Troika Statement on
South Sudan

The members of the Troika (Norway, the United Kingdom, and the United States)
recently traveled to Sudan, Ethiopia, Uganda, South Sudan, and Kenya in
support of the efforts of the Intergovernmental Authority on Development
(IGAD) to urgently convene a High-Level Revitalization Forum (HLRF) for the
Agreement on the Resolution of the Conflict in South Sudan.

The Troika remains appalled by the dire economic, security, human rights, and
humanitarian crisis being inflicted on the long-suffering people of South
Sudan as a result of the conflict that their political leaders have generated
and fuelled. The HLRF is a critical opportunity to make urgent progress. All
parties have a responsibility to the citizens of this young country to
participate constructively and be open to real compromise.

As a first priority, all parties must end hostilities as a sign of commitment
to the HLRF – as they have pledged to do. The Government of South Sudan, in
particular, must cease its pursuit of military victory and make good on its
promise to end all obstruction of humanitarian assistance. The Troika also
calls on the armed opposition to end all military activity and lift any
barriers to humanitarian access.

The Troika strongly supports the calls that we heard from voices across South
Sudan and the region for the HLRF to be inclusive, reflecting the interests
of all parties, regions, and groups in South Sudan, including young people
and women. The Troika emphasizes that all parties to the conflict must
negotiate in good faith and work to amend sections of the Agreement that no
longer reflect the reality of conditions in South Sudan, particularly those
related to power sharing, timelines, and transitional security arrangements.
A key goal for the HLRF should be monitored, effective security arrangements
durable enough to stop the conflict, improve the human rights and
humanitarian situation, and support a political process that produces an
agreed path to viable elections. There must also be clear consequences for
those who violate the agreement.

Alongside regional and international partners, the Troika will continue to
identify and hold responsible those who work against peace, including through
economic and other sanctions. They will also act against those who use their
positions to fuel conflict and steal from the South Sudanese people and those
who facilitate their illicit financial activities.
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